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Oct. 5th:  Club Meeting
Speaker Jim Cottrell

Oct 7th:  Train Trip from Bryson City

Oct 15th:  Mini-Social at
Haus Heidelberg in

Hendersonville
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Ted's Corner

I had the opportunity to attend the groundbreaking for Bobby Joe Collins'
house being constructed by Habitat for Humanity.  It was quite an occasion.
Bobby Joe as you know is the Special Olympian that the Spartanburg Ski and
Outing Club helps sponsor. Bobby Joe's wife Lisa was there and we weren't quite
sure if the groundbreaking or the birth of their child would happen first.  She was
due the same day.  As it turned out their child Christopher, 8lb. 13oz., was born
the next day.

Habitat for Humanity is doing wonderful things for people that would
otherwise be unable to afford a home of their own.  If you have some available
free time and have a knack for building or just want to learn a few things I would
highly recommend volunteering.  Come to the November meeting and find out
more.  We'll have a presentation by Habitat for Humanity.

The fall Roan Mountain outing was wonderful.  The weather could not
have been better.  Mark's hike to the top of Yellow Mountain resulted in scenery
the likes of which are beyond description, although getting there was a little
trying.  The march from Bataan comes to mind.  All the golfers enjoyed the golf
game.  I believe Farmer Del had the best score as usual. Conni's spaghetti dinner
hit the spot after all the exercise.  Thanks to all who participated.

It won't be long now until ski season arrives.  Start getting in shape and
join the race team.  We need racers.

The fall Cresent Conference will be in Asheville on November 3rd to the
5th.  Attend if you would like to get more information on the various ski club
functions.  There are a number of workshops targeted at improving the operation
of ski club board functions.

The possibility of attending a Charlotte Hornets game was
discussed at the last board meeting.  We didn't get an overwhelming response.  If
you would like to attend a Hornets game with the club contact one of the board
members and let us know so that we can gauge the interest of the members for
this activity.

Come and join us at Haus Heidelberg in Hendersonville on October 15th

for the mini social.  It's a Sunday.  The food and beer are outstanding.

Ted
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WHAT BETTER PLACE COULD THERE BE
FOR A BUNCH OF “GOONS” LIKE US TO BE
SOCIAL ... GOONEY BIRD’S SPORTS GRILL.

OUR NOVEMBER MINI-SOCIAL,
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 8

HICKORY KNOB STATE PARK
FRIDAY & SATURDAY NIGHTS

NOVEMBER 10-12, 2000

We have 10 rooms reserved for our annual golf/boating trip to Lake Thurmond.

The room rate of $50.00 per night includes lodging, buffet breakfast, cart fee, and green fee for
their beautiful and challenging course.  This rate is based on double occupancy.  The rate for a
non-golfer staying with a golfer is $30.00 per night and includes the buffet breakfast.

Sheila Haynes has made plans for a cultural excursion to the Abbeville Opera House. The
Haunting of the Hill will be playing.  Please contact Sheila if you have an interest in journeying
to Abbeville.

Del Haynes will be devising a game of golf.  We have morning tee times for Saturday and Sun-
day.  Please contact Del to sign up for golf.

We will take sign-ups at our September membership meeting.   A $50.00 deposit for each per-
son will hold your spot with the balance due by October 15, 2000.

Please contact Del, Sheila, or me if you have any questions.

Mike Rogers  (H) 578-0618   (O) 848-6514
Del and Sheila Haynes 592-0047
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Pitching the Tent

As you all know  (or should by now) our club has a wonderful 18'x20' tent that is avail-
able for club members to rent.  Since August 1996 I have been the contact person be-
cause I had it stored at my home.  As of September 2000 I NO LONGER have that
responsibility.  If you are interested in renting it, please call Doug Tinsley who is now
the contact person.  "I REPEAT I NO LONGER HAVE THE TENT" so please don't call
me regarding the rental.  Thanks Doug!

Conni

Just a reminder for our gracious volunteers,
Mark, Vilma, Robert, Pieter, Marcy & company

THE INTERNATIONAL FESTIVAL
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7

BARNETT PARK IN DOWNTOWN SPARTANBURG
11:00 AM - 1:30 PM

MARK, MARCY & COMPANY
1:30 PM - 4:00 PM

ROBERT, VILMA & PIETER
Thanks to these folks for giving us their time!
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The Spartanburg Ski & Outing Club
Christmas Party

Friday, December 8, 2000 at 7:00 pm
Ellis, An American Bistro

Mark your calendars now ... details to
follow in upcoming newsletters!

COME CELEBRATE  OKTOBERFEST
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2000

5:00 PM
AT

HAUS  HEIDELBERG  RESTAURANT
630 GREENVILLE HIGHWAY

  HENDERSONVILLE, NC
    828-628-8227

SPEND A DAY IN THE BEAUTIFUL MOUNTAINS OF NORTH CAROLINA AND FINISH UP YOUR DAY BY
JOINING YOUR FRIENDS FOR SOME WONDERFUL GERMAN FOOD AND AN ATMOSPHERE SURE TO PUT

US IN THAT “OOM-PAH” MOOD.
BY POPULAR REQUEST, THIS RESTAURANT HAS BEEN SELECTED AND HIGHLY RECOMMENDED, SO

FOLLOW THESE DIRECTIONS, SIGN UP AND ENJOY!
HEAD UP INTERSTATE 26 WEST TO THE UPWARD ROAD EXIT, TAKE A LEFT AT THE LIGHT AND GO

ABOUT 1-1/2 MILES TO HIGHWAY 176.  TURN RIGHT THERE, ROAD DEAD ENDS AT HIGHWAY 25 , BY
THE FRESH MARKET.  TURN LEFT AND THE HAUS IS ABOUT 1/2 BLOCK DOWN ON THE LEFT.

REMEMBER IT IS SUNDAY, AND IT IS IN NORTH CAROLINA .... YOU KNOW WHAT THAT MEANS
 MEINE FREUNDEN ...PROSIT!
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SNOWMASS   FEBRUARY 3-10,2001

Don’t be left out!  Plan Ahead!
We have had a fantastic early sign-up for our western ski trip for 2001.

We have 42 spaces available at Top of the Village condos at Snowmass Village.
These are deluxe 3 BR/3BA units and are true ski-in/ski-out.  The condos are
located on a green slope (Fanny Hill).

Air transportation is from GSP to Vail/Eagle Airport.  Ground transportation will
be by motorcoach to Snowmass which is 70 miles away.

Air, lodging, and ground transportation are all included for total cost of $1,122.00.
Land only is $693.00.  (An optional $8.00 baggage transfer is available and I
WOULD HIGHLY RECOMMEND THIS ADDITIONAL SERVICE.

As usual we will “throw in” some additional goodies as well as an optional
NASTAR race.

If you are arranging your own air, I would suggest you do this now.  If you need
our flight schedule, call me.

I hope everyone who is considering this trip will send in their deposit soon.  I
don’t want to see our club members left out.  I previously sent sign-up forms.  I
do have extras.  Please call me for forms and any additional details.
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Meet the Board

Since there have been a number of new members and a lot of members that don't
attend many of the meetings and functions we thought it might be a good idea if we put a
small bio of each board member in the newsletter.  So over the next few months you will
have a chance to learn a little about the board members.

Ted Mueller - Ted was born in Germany and moved to Chicago and then to Indiana.
President        Purdue graduate. Ted spent 4 years in the Navy or in Ted's exact words "3

years, 9 months & 16 days".  Ted moved to Spartanburg in 1976 to work
for Cryovac. Has lived on Lake Bowen for 18 years.  He is an avid Scuba
Diver (15 yrs.) and took up Skiing 15 years ago.  He loves to travel and do
anything involving water (frozen, thawed or mixed with ice).  Ted and his
wife Conni Harrell are one of many ski club matches.

Joy Bobo -   One of our few Spartanburg County natives.  Joy went to Limestone
Past Pres.    College for her  BS in Business and to Converse for her masters in

            Education.  She's been teaching at Cleveland Elementary for 16 yrs.
specializing in Reading Recovery.  Joy's involvement in Special Olympics
introduced her to her husband Bryan Bobo.  Bryan then introduced her to
the Spartanburg Ski & Outing Club and now Joy has been skiing for 7
years.  When at home at "The Country Manor", their beautiful big white
farmhouse in the Reidville area Joy enjoys cooking and a good bottle of
wine.

Del Haynes -  Originally from Seneca Del graduated from USC where he played college
Vice - Pres. tennis.  He then joined the Navy and later he went to Georgia Tech where

he got his masters in Electrical Engineering.  He worked for Boeing with
NASA on the Saturn V project.  Del retired from Milliken last year.  He is
a charter member of the Spartanburg Ski and Outing Club and has been a
member since 1969.  Del and his wife Shelia have four children and four
grandchildren.  He enjoys skiing with his daughter Leigh Ann and
granddaughter Ceci.  He's an avid golfer, gardener and has a big soft spot
for cats and dogs.

Herb Lindsay - Herb is another Georgia Tech Engineer (Industrial) who recently retired
Spec. Events  from Hoechst Celenese.  Herb was born in Canada in the Ontario area and

grew up in Greenville.  He moved to Spartanburg in 1967.  Herb and his
wife Dagmar have two children and four grandchildren, all skiers.  Herb
has been a member since 1970 and has served as president and trip leader.
He and Dagmar are part time ski bums and work for The Aspen Skiing
Company in Colorado from November through April.  Herb says after
forty years of hard work he finally qualifies for hourly wages.  One hint
for skiers that don't know Herb very well, if he says "follow me" take your
skis off and walk down the mountain.
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Roan Mountain Weekend -The Fall Version

Be sure to thank Mike Rogers if you attended the recent Roan Mountain
Weekend.  He set up the reservations last February and he and Del planned the golf
outing.  Additional thanks to Mark McCall for planning the Saturday hike - or was that a
new form of "Herb's Forced March"?  Anyway, there were lots of windburns, blister
burns and credit card burns.  Was it mentioned that Shelia organized "Shopping" and
Martha was the big winner?

The Spaghetti dinner was a big hit - thanks to Mike again for all the organizing
and shopping and to those who helped in the kitchen.

Roan Mountain in September was a great fall trip.  Let's hope we can do it again
next year.

MOUNTAIN GLEN GOLF

On September 16th, during the Roan Mountain
weekend, fourteen of our intrepid group laid siege
to Mountain Glen Golf Club.  The swift greens posed
quite a challenge to our flatlanders, but the
course was in great condition and the weather was
glorious, so all had a very enjoyable time.  Del
Haynes edged out Dorman Brock 85 to 87 for the low
gross score thanks to an eagle on No. 14, while Tim
Corbin's Calloway score of 74 bested the 75 posted
by Barbara Rogers in the low net category.  Mark
Martin and Annie Homer won the closest to the pin
and longest drive prizes, and Debbie Brock won the
prize for high gross score (practice balls, hey
hey).

We always set up a form of competition which allows
less-experienced (lesser skilled?) players chances
to be winners, so come out and join us for some of
our golf events.  The next golf event is at Hickory
Knob State Park on November 11th and 12th and will
feature some unique opportunities to win some loot.
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Membership News

It is time again to renew your membership in the Ski and Outing Club if you
haven't done so already.  Don't forget that dues expire September 30th.   There are already
lots of activities planned for next year so don't forget to renew.

We have several new members including two very young ones. Mike and Denise
Hoppenhauer have just adopted a three-year-old Russian girl named Callie Lucinda.
Callie is three years old, has blond hair and blue eyes and loves American food.  So far
she has adjusted extremely well to the good old USA.

Rumor has it that Janet and Mark Cann have an addition to their family as well.
A new ski club member has shown up on their membership renewal.  Betsy was born in
March.

Congratulations to the new parents and the ski club looks forward to meeting the
new members.

Welcome Richard and Renate Furner who joined after winning Roan Mountain
raffle at the last meeting.  The Furners moved here from the Chicago area six years ago.
Richard is originally from the Chicago area and Renate is originally from Munich,
Germany.   They enjoy the outdoors and both are members of the Newcomers Club
Bowling League.  Richard is retired from Sears advertising.  They are non-skiers but like
card games and hiking.

Ted



SPARTANBURG SKI & OUTING CLUB
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2000-2001
POSITION NAME HOME PHONE WORK PHONE
PRESIDENT TED MUELLER 592-3405 433-2220
PAST PRESIDENT JOY BOBO 433-0802
VICE PRESIDENT DEL HAYNES 592-0047
TREASURER SHELIA HAYNES 592-0047
SECRETARY CHARLES DARLING 574-0376
MEMBERSHIP TED MUELLER 592-3405 433-2220
ADVERTISING PAT PARKER 585-5585 433-2460
PUBLICITY MARCY CASSADY 585-1718 596-3114
FUNDRAISING BRYAN BOBO 433-0802 433-8640
NEWSLETTER TAYLOR BOMAR 576-3776 574-7245 x105
PROGRAMS BARBARA ROGERS 578-0618
SOCIAL ALISON KIMBALL 814-5372 503-5900
DAY TRIPS JOY BOBOs 433-0802
CRESCENT OVERNIGHT CAROL McCALL 828-859-5500
OVERNIGHT TRIPS MIKE ROGERS 578-0618 848-6514
RACING MARK McCALL 828-859-5500 828-859-5839
SCRAPBOOK DOUG TINSLEY 579-1051
SPECIAL EVENTS CONNI HARRELL 592-3405

HERB LINDSAY 576-0322

SPARTANBURG SKI & OUTING CLUB
PO BOX 2864
SPARTANBURG, SC  29304


